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20th January 2022 

Dear Parents, Carers and Students, 

Face Coverings 

I am sure you will all be aware of yesterday's late afternoon Government announcements, regarding face coverings in 

classroom settings.  

The Academy will be adhering to the new guidance as of today, Thursday 20th January, 2022.  

However, a couple of additional elements should be noted.  

Firstly, communal areas and lesson change overs should still see students wearing face coverings - this element has not 

changed, so please continue to ensure this is part of daily routines / check lists before leaving for school each day.  

Secondly, whilst the Government has stated that cases are falling, and national trend data is looking positive, we would 

strongly recommend that there is still a distinct consideration to wearing a face covering - especially for those medically 

vulnerable students or families who have vulnerable people at home. Preventing an escalation in infection rates can 

support our community and maintain good levels of staff / student attendance. 

As always, thank you for your partnership.  

Covid Testing and Isolation 

 

Please also see below the updated guidance and graphic for COVID testing and isolation as it currently stands. 

 

What are the changes to the self-isolation period from Monday 17th January 2022 

DfE response: This change that came into effect in England on Monday 17 January and applies to all positive cases, 

regardless of vaccination status.  

People who are self-isolating with COVID-19 have the option to reduce their isolation period after 5 full days if they test 

negative with an LFD test on both day 5 and day 6 and they do not have a temperature. For example, if they test negative 

on the morning of day 5 and the morning of day 6, they can return to their education or childcare setting immediately on 

day 6. 

The first test must be taken no earlier than day 5 of the self-isolation period, and the second must be taken the following 

day. All test results should be reported to NHS Test and Trace.  

If the result of either test is positive, they should continue to self-isolate until they get negative results from two LFD tests 

on consecutive days or until they have completed 10 full days of self-isolation, whichever is earliest.  

The new rules also apply to people who are already isolating – so if someone was already isolating before Monday 17 

January, they can take LFD tests on day 5 and 6 and if they are both negative and they have no temperature they can end 

their isolation. 

Anyone who is unable to take LFD tests or anyone who continues to have a temperature will need to complete the full 10-

day period of self-isolation.  

When calculating someone’s isolation period where they test positive on an LFD and have symptoms other than the 

main COVID-19 symptoms, does the isolation period start from the onset of those symptoms or the positive test? 

DfE Response: For both adults and children, the main symptoms of COVID-19 are:  

• a high temperature  

• a new, continuous cough  

• a loss of, or change in, your normal sense of smell (anosmia) or taste  

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Freport-covid19-result%3Futm_source%3D18%2520January%25202022%2520C19%26utm_medium%3DDaily%2520Email%2520C19%26utm_campaign%3DDfE%2520C19&data=04%7C01%7C%7C9629f5b8188b44007c8d08d9db23fd51%7C4a99a0bcb72e4a8280c6e8b030f23ac1%7C0%7C1%7C637781769895638874%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=f%2Beip%2BEVaIFVg%2BxXndy3HikoyDbqQJwLXFSfMs%2F2pGA%3D&reserved=0
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If you develop any of the main symptoms of COVID-19, stay at home and self-isolate immediately. If individuals do have 

any of the above symptoms of COVID-19, their isolation period begins on the day these symptoms began.  

If a person tests positive and is asymptomatic (does not have any of the above symptoms of COVID-19), the self-

isolation period begins on the day of the positive test, and they should self-isolate as soon as they receive the results. 

The DfE guidance states that all confirmed cases (vaccinated or unvaccinated) can potentially return to work on day 8, 

following negative LFT tests on days 6 and 7. However, the guidance relating to close contacts of confirmed cases 

differentiates between unvaccinated and vaccinated, with unvaccinated having to self-isolate for 10 days with no 

provision for a day 8 return, while vaccinated staff may return far earlier following negative PCR tests.  

DfE Response: For close contacts of positive cases the current regime remains the same. Fully vaccinated close contacts are 

still advised to take daily LFD tests for seven days. Unvaccinated contacts must self-isolate for 10 days. 

To ensure it strikes the right balance in line with the announcement on 13 January, the government will now consider the 

self-isolation rules for close contacts of people with Covid-19, including around the advice for fully vaccinated contacts to 

take daily LFDs for 7 days.  

 
 

 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

 
Mr S. Underwood 

Principal 


